At a Recessed Meeting of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors

Held in the General District Courtroom at the Sussex Judicial Center

On Thursday, March 1, 2007 at 2:00 p.m.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT



Charlie E. Caple, Jr.


William J. Collins, Jr.



C. Eric Fly



Wayne M. Harrell




Alice W. Jones


Rufus E. Tyler, Sr.

STAFF PRESENT
Mary E. Jones, County Administrator

Jerry L. Whitaker, Director of Finance
Henry A. Thompson, Sr., County Attorney

Deborah A. Davis, Assistant To County Administrator

CALL TO ORDER

The March 1, 2007 meeting of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Tyler.
BUDGET PRESENTATION
Director of Finance Jerry L. Whitaker provided information to the Board relative to the proposed fiscal year 2007/2008 budget.

After questions, answers and deliberations, the Board recommended the following:

· Chairman Tyler requested a job description for school nurse (as a result of the Crater Health District’s budget request); and requested that staff ask Dr. Michael Royster and Mr. Allen KcKeown of Crater Health District to attend the next Board meeting.
· The Board asked County Attorney Thompson to review the state code reference counties fiscal responsibilities to regional libraries.

· Chairman Tyler asked County Attorney Thompson to prepare a draft contract between the County and the Towns of Waverly and Wakefield with regard to allocation of funds toward the Blackwater Regional Library.

· The Board asked staff to invite the following agencies to the next Board meeting: Tri-City Literacy Council, Old Dominion Emergency Medical Alliance Service and Crater District Area Agency on Aging, Crater Health District, Sussex County Sheriff, Commonwealth’s Attorney, Sussex County Planning, Sussex County Building Inspections, Sussex County Administration
· The Board asked staff to eliminate Rawls Museum request from the budget.
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meeting

· The Board comprised a committee of County Administrator Jones, Supervisors Collins, Fly, Harrell and Jones to communicate with the Towns of Waverly and Wakefield with regard to the regional library as it relates to services and the allocation of funding.

· Supervisor Fly asked the Board to give thought to Sussex exploring the probability of joining efforts with Hampton Roads economic development initiatives.

· Supervisor Collins asked the Board to remember wage and salary study, pay for performance issues, etc. when deliberating the proposed budget.

RECESS

ON MOTION OF SUPERVISOR CAPLE, seconded by SUPERVISOR JONES and carried: RESOLVED that the March 1, 2007 meeting of the Sussex County Board of Supervisors is hereby recessed until Thursday, March 8, 2007 at 2:00 p.m.
Voting aye: Supervisors Caple, Collins, Fly, Harrell, Jones, Tyler

Voting nay: none

